
Daryl Maguire MP Member for Wagga Wagga 
Parliamentary Secretary for Veterans 
and The Centenary o f  ANZAC 

The Hon Adrian Piccoli MP 
Minister for Education 
GPO Box 5341 
SYDNEY 2001 

Dear Minister 

76 Morgan Street (PO Box 2184) Wagga Wagga 2650 
Tel: 02 6921 1622 or 1300 768 378 

Fax: 02 6921 4424 Email: waggawagga@padiament.nsw.gov.au 
Web: www.maguireriyerinamedia.com.au 

Parliament House Macquarie Street Sydney NSW 2000 
Tel: 02 9230 2155 

I write to support the Riverina Conservatorium o f  Music in its plan to establish performance 
space as well as build a new Conservatorium servicing the Riverina from Wagga Wagga. 

Currently the Conservatorium has space provided by Charles Sturt University which it has 
well and truly outgrown. 

There is an opportunity to obtain ownership o f  the CSU Playhouse accommodation surplus to 
its needs and locate the performances o f  the Conservatorium in it. 

The attached correspondence explains the proposal which will require some funding from 
Government. The result o f  the Conservatorium obtaining enhanced performance spaces will 
allow greater interaction with the community, greater ability to raise funds from Concerts and 
provide entertainment. 

Further the Playhouse is located on land identified as the cultural precinct o f  the City with 
room for further development. 

Attached is our proposal for further investment which will allow the Conservatorium of 
Music to relocate from its dilapidated facilities to a new Conservatorium constructed with 
Government funding next to the Playhouse in the Cultural Precinct o f  the City. 

Minister this plan is supported by our regional community as you will read in the submission. 

I fully support this proposal and seek funding to realise the cultural enhancement goal. 

You ncerely 

Me 

ugust 2015 

RECEIVE" 
12 AUG MI:, 

T r e a s u r e r ' s  ( 

E17-0144-AS-25-019-PR-0001

Vol 31.0 54




